 [image: image1.jpg]{and Trust Alliance

Together, conserving the places you love




Talking Points to Defend the Charitable Deduction
As Congress debates a year-end deal to avoid the “fiscal cliff” of automatic tax hikes and spending cuts, proposals have emerged to cap to all itemized deductions, including the charitable giving incentive. This would result in a serious hit to conservation. If a cap of $17,000, $25,000 or even $50,000 a year on all itemized deductions were to become reality, it would take away a major incentive for voluntary conservation of family lands and working ranches.
We’ve successfully stopped similar proposals before, but this idea is gaining momentum so quickly that immediate action is necessary to ensure the survival of the charitable deduction. A cap could dramatically reduce cash gifts to your land trust and others nationwide, and would be particularly damaging for large gifts like land and easements – which now total more than $2 billion of land conservation annually.
Talking Points & Quick Facts

· A cap on deductions primarily hurts charities: One has to pay one’s mortgage and local taxes, regardless of what happens to the tax code – and they amount to $22,233 for a year for the average itemizer. Contributions to charity are, by their nature, entirely discretionary. For many, a cap would entirely eliminate the tax incentive for giving.
· Charitable deductions are fundamentally different than the other deductions: the other deductions are for expenditures that benefit the taxpayer. Donations to charity are for the benefit of the public.

· A cap will not end donations: but it will definitely reduce them, as it did in 1987 after 1986 tax reform changes made the deduction less available. Upper middle class taxpayers do calculate how much they can afford to give, and they do take the tax rate into account.

· Cuts to spending have already hurt land conservation programs

· The cap is particularly serious for land conservation, because land donations are typically worth hundreds of thousands to millions of dollars. A cap would also impact bargain sales of easements and land, probably cutting 20% from the purchasing power of public conservation funding.

· A cap on deductions could also, over time, have a huge and unstudied effect on the creation and sustenance of foundations. Many family foundations are funded by donations made every year by their principals.  
Independent Sector has posted a helpful set of resources on their website. For more information, please visit: www.independentsector.org/charitable_deduction 
How You Can Help
· Take 15 minutes right now to call your representative and senators (202-224-3121) and tell them to preserve the charitable giving incentive. The Alliance and its partners are flooding the Hill with statistics, but only you can provide credible local stories that describe how this cap on charitable deductions would dramatically decrease your ability to conserve land - and even the capacity to steward the places you’ve already conserved.
· Ask your board and supporters to do the same. 

· Team up with other non-profits in your community to submit an Op-Ed to your local paper

· Email policy@lta.org if you have any questions. We’re here to help.

Find more actions and sample materials at: www.lta.org/policy/advocates/adv-112012/ 
